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Sunday 09:00 am, 11:00 am  

WEEKDAY EUCHARIST  

Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday  

and Saturday 09:00 am Tuesday, 7:00 pm  

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION Monday, 

Wednesday, Thursday, Friday, Saturday 8 to 8:40 am, 

Tuesday 6:30 pm to 6:55 pm  

ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT  

 Every Friday at 09:30 am (Benediction at 10:30 am)  

PARISH GROUPS 

Parish Finance Council: Karl Dopf 604 302 1988 

Parish Pastoral Council: Rick McArthur 604 220 5843 

CWL: Joan Postnikoff  604 491 1891 

Knights of Columbus: Gerard Gouwenberg, 604 316 9708 

Youth Ministry:  Adriana Striker, 604 795 0270 
PREP:  

RCIA:  Ginny Lejeune 604 796 9573 

Lectors: Jack Van Dongen 604 997-4625 

Eucharistic Ministers:  Cruz Ortiz 604 761 1929 

Counters: Wilma Struys 604 796 8901 

Sacristy: Patrick Donegan 604 796 0261 

Ushers/Greeters:  Gerald Struys 604 796 8901 

Fundraising committee: Jack Van Dongen 604 997-4625 

Parish Screening Committee:   

Peggy Turner 778 878 0650 

Maintenance: Frank Van Scheyndel 604 491 3000 

SACRAMENTS: Please contact the Parish Office 

Music coordinators 

Anna Gouwenberg at 604-796-2341 

Ron & Marguerite Rocheleau  604 796 1236 
Anthony Pavick   604 860 0202 
Janelle Ryan 604 796 1078 
Project Advance: Leonne Beebe 604 796 3382 

Gerard Gouwenberg, 604 316 9708 

Parish Website:  http ://stanthonyagassiz.ca 

We, the Catholic community of St. Anthony of Padua, 
relying on the wisdom and the grace of God, unite 

ourselves to the call for  renewal and transformation of 
our spiritual, social and economic life  

4th  Sunday in Ordinary Time –  28 January 2018 

Reflection: In today’s Gospel St. Mark mentions twice that Jesus 

taught with “authority.” This authority did not come because of 

Jesus’ position or title. Jesus’ authority came from God. As 

stewards of our common vocation – discipleship – we too have 

access to authority from God through the Holy Spirit. All the 

baptized have access to a charismatic authority. When we humbly 

place ourselves under the authority of the Holy Spirit, then and 

only then are we given any authority and the charisma and 

wisdom to lead others to Christ 

Please remember St. Anthony’s Parish in your will.  

(The Bequest Clause can be added to your will as a codicil.) 

Bequest Clause:  I  give and bequeath to the Roman Catholic 

Archbishop of Vancouver, incorporated under a special Act 

of Legislative Assembly of British  Columbia, and whose 

offices are located in Vancouver, British  Columbia, for  the 

benefit of St. Anthony’s Parish, 7237 Morrow  Road, Agassiz, 

BC; the sum of $------ dollars, or -------percentage of the 

Estate, or the total of the residue of the Estste.  

We are Running short of Mass Intentions, 

Would you PLEASE consider offering some? 

The practice of requesting a Mass to be offered for loved ones, 

living or deceased, is a beautiful and wonderful part of our 

Catholic tradition. An individual may ask the priest to offer a 

Mass for several reasons: for example, in thanksgiving, for the 

intentions of another person (such as on a birthday, 

anniversaries), or, as is most common, for the repose of the soul 

of someone who has died. A $10 stipend per Mass Intention is 

customary, and should accompany each request. These stipend 

donations are directly sent to the  formation of the students  for 

Priesthood. Intentions for Mass may be scheduled in person in the 

parish office, by calling 604-796-9181, or by mail. Mass 

Intentions will be listed in the weekly bulletin. 

One Conference - Mercy &  Beyond: Sharing our Joy 

The annual ONE Conference brings together 1,000 parish and 

ministry leaders from across Catholic Vancouver to connect, 

learn, and inspire each other. Mercy and Beyond: Sharing our Joy 

is the theme of the 2018 ONE Conference. Fr. James Mallon 

(Divine Renovation) and Dr. Josephine Lombardi are our keynote 

speakers, and we will hear practical tips from breakout session 

speakers Jake Khym, Dr. Deborah MacNamara, Abbott John 

Braganza, OSB, and Brett Powell about sharing our joy within 

our parish, our families, and our friends in the greater Church 

community. Join us Saturday, Feb. 10, from 9-5:30 p.m. at 

Chandos Pattison Auditoium at Pacific Academy in Surrey.  

Register today at onecatholic.ca.  
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28 January 2018  4th   Sunday in Ordinary Time - 28 January 2018 

Mass Intentions 

Sunday 

 

9 am 

11am 
CWL Deceased Members+ 

Katherine Claggett+ 

Monday 9 am Luz Carbarlo (100th BD) 

Tuesday 7 pm  John Tamis (60th BD) 

Wednesday 9 am 

Thursday  9 am 

Friday 9 am 

Saturday 9 am 

       21 January  2018                

Envelopes $1306.00 

Loose $95.00 

Total $1,401.00 

   

 .  

. 

Up-Coming Events 
Adoration: F irst Friday of every month at 9.30am 

  Divine Mercy Novena: Every Friday 9.30 am. 

Parish Pastoral council meeting is on Feb 6th @ 7.30pm 

Knights of Columbus Pancake breakfast on Feb 7th  

Anointing of the sick Feb 10th  Saturday after 9 am Mass 

And also on Sunday Feb 11th After the both Masses 

Ash  Wednesday Feb 14th Masses 9am and 7pm 

Soup and Buns every Wednesday in Lent 

Stations of the Cross Sundays in between the Masses in Lent 

Family Day is on February 12th, Mass is @ 9am 

Holy Communion for  the shut in - may be given at home 

upon request. Please contact the parish office.    

New in the Parish? Have you registered yet? If you are 

new or have not registered yet, please fill out a Parish 

Registration Form available in the gathering area.  Drop off 

at the office or in the collection basket at Mass. 

We remember in prayer all those who are sick, 

including:  Peggy Turner, Florence Sinclair, Cheryl 

Yaretz, Fr. Gerry Guillet, Paul Mckenzie ,  Ernie Solomon, 

Louis Hunter, Richard Pennier-Hall,, Carol Beebe, Mike 

Harrison, Nick Rusnak, Terry Huculak, Quirinus 

Corneilius, Stella Hildebrandt, Ken Ferguson, Mike Joe, Sr. 

Theresa Clarrizio,SA, Teresa Talbot.  

We remember in prayer: those who have  died Ellen 

Sciotti, Fred Postnikoff, Ray McDonald, Vivian Ferguson. 

World  Day for  Consecrated Life  

In 1997, Pope Saint John Paul II instituted a day of prayer 

for women and men in consecrated life. This year the 

World Day for Consecrated Life will be celebrated at St. 

Patrick’s Church, Vancouver on Thursday, Feb. 2 at 7 p.m. 

Please come and join the Archbishop and the Consecrated 

Religious for Mass. All are welcome. Reserved seating and 

more information are available at 604-683-0281. 

Special Collection: The B.C. Catholic newspaper 

February is Catholic Press Month and with it comes the 

annual Catholic Press Collection. On the weekend of Feb. 

3/4, there will be a second collection at all parishes in the 

Archdiocese of Vancouver. This is a great opportunity for 

parishioners to show their appreciation for receiving The 

B.C. Catholic. The collection helps defray your parish’s 

costs of mailing the newspaper to parishioners. For those 

who don’t receive it, it’s also a great chance to help out as 

all the money collected stays in the parish. Please give 

generously this weekend so we can continue to deliver to 

parishioners in the Archdiocese of Vancouver this vital, 

award-winning publication. Visit www.bccatholic.ca for 

more info on the Catholic Press Collection and the Catholic 

Press Association. 

Reflection: He spoke with authority – unlike the scribes.  I like the 

word authority – as I understand it.  The catch is that the word has so 

many meanings and is used in so many different contexts.  What 

does the word mean when applied to Jesus? The language of the 

Gospels is Greek; and the Greek word used here of Jesus is a kind of 

picture-word conveying the sense of being [or life, or energy] 

flowing out from someone.  Jesus taught with authority in the sense 

that, when he spoke, he had the effect of making people feel more 

alive … liberated … energized … interested.  Ultimately there is 

only one energy that is truly, supremely,  life-giving and liberating; 

and that is the energy of love. When Jesus spoke, people could sense 

that he truly connected with them, that he respected them.  They 

could feel their own dignity affirmed and stimulated.  His genuinely 

connecting with them stimulated their interest.  They became open to 

listen to him, to reflect, and to seek out what he meant.  Such true 

authority is powerful.  And there lay a problem.  People in positions 

of power, real or imagined, could see him as a threat – and many of 

them did. Today's Gospel incident is a case in point.  Whatever 

about the details of the historical event [and they are few], Mark 

used it to introduce Jesus' ministry in Galilee.  The incident 

happened in a synagogue, on the Sabbath – both key elements in 

official Jewish life.  Jesus' presence there triggered off a decisive 

confrontation with a man already there in the synagogue – whom the 

Gospel described as possessed by – that is, under the power of – an 

unclean spirit.  Speaking through the man, and seemingly voicing 

the fear of unclean spirits in general [because it spoke in the plural], 

the unclean spirit shouted out: Have you come to destroy us?  And 

immediately, but fruitlessly,  it tried to dominate Jesus by naming 

him explicitly: I know who you are…. 

Jesus did not in fact destroy the unclean spirit.  Jesus destroyed no 

one.  Jesus simply firmly commanded it to be quiet and to surrender 

its control over the man.  And, faced with the transparent authority 

of Jesus, it did.  No violence in Jesus – just the authority of life-filled 

love. The message of the incident - the reason why Mark placed it 

here and recounted it the way he did - lies in what prefaced it.  Mark 

observed: Jesus' teaching made a deep impression on his listeners 

because, unlike the scribes, he taught with authority.  Instead of 

giving life and setting free, the scribal establishment's interpreting 

and applying of the Jewish Law served in fact to exclude, to 

marginalize, to disempower, to oppress and to exploit.   Where Jesus 

gave life and set free, the scribal establishment had become linked 

to, and infected by, the realm of evil – of non-life… 

The risen Jesus has sent us out to preach and to embody the Good 

News – not to exclude, to condemn, to push to the edges, or to 

disempower.  He sends us out to destroy no one.  We are sent to give 

life, to give meaning and purpose, to give hope.  Taking our warning 

from today's Gospel, we,  as individuals and as Church, must 

constantly be alert to the possibility that, like the Jewish scribes, we, 

too can easily fall into the trap of judging people, condemning them; 

and pushing to the edges - even excluding – those who don't 

measure up. The quality of our authority will be a factor of our love 

for people.  It will mean that we encounter people with respect, 

[even, and particularly, those who don't respect us].  We meet them 

where they are, not from a stance of superiority, but presuming their 

good-will and open to whatever insights into truth they might have. 

Something to think: 
Eyes Express the Real Feeling better than 
Touch. Touch shows the Care better than 
Words. But Words, If used properly can Wet 
the Eyes and Touch the Heart.  

Parenting Ministry : Holding On To Our  Kids in A Digital  

World : How can parents today hold on to their kids and help 

them grow up when they compete for time and attention with 

peers, digital devices, and structured activities? This 

presentation will discuss issues from technology to peer 

problems and how parents are the ultimate answer to what 

kids need most of all. Practical suggestions for building strong 

relationships with kids from preschoolers to teenagers will be 

discussed along with managing challenging behaviour. Join 

us on Wednesday, Jan. 31, at 7 p.m. at Cloverdale Catholic 

Parish Centre, Surrey. Cost: $5 at the door. 

rcav.org/event/holding-kids-digital-world 

Third  Annual Ordinandi  Dinner: Join Archbishop Miller and 

members of the Catholic faithful as we gather together in 

support of the men who are soon “to be ordained” (“ordinandi”) 

to the priesthood. Meet your future priests: Deacon Guy Zidago, 

who will be ordained for the Archdiocese of Vancouver, and 

Deacon Ken Anderson who will be ordained for the 

neighbouring Diocese of Prince George. Join us on Wednesday, 

Feb. 7, at the Italian Cultural Centre, 3075 Slocan Street, 

Vancouver. Doors open at 5:30 p.m., dinner begins promptly at 

6:30 p.m. Cost: $50 (Student rate: $25). You can also sponsor a 

priest or seminarian. To register or for more info on how to 

sponsor a priest or seminarian, visit vocationsvancouver.ca. 

Parenting Ministry : Overcoming Stresses in Family Life  

Stress is a given fact of life. Every family has nagging stressors 

– relationships, finances, parenting. When our peace and 

security are jeopardized, or when we live to survive rather than 

thrive, we become paralyzed. This workshop aims to help 

families build security from within so they can handle stress 

without losing peace or losing sight of cultivating a Christian 

family life. Learn more from pastoral counsellor Joy Jose on 

Saturday, Feb. 3, at St. Joseph's Church, Vancouver, 10:30 a.m. 

- 12:00 p.m. rcav.org/event/overcoming-stresses-family-life 

University Mass 2018; Archbishop J. Michael Miller, CSB, in 

partnership with the community of Catholic Pacific College, 

cordially invites university and college communities to the 

University Mass. All students, faculty, and staff with their 

families from public and private post-secondary institutions are 

invited to this annual Mass on Saturday, Feb. 3, at 7:30 p.m. at 

Holy Rosary Cathedral. Confessions available at 6:30 p.m.  

Pro-life Mass and Prayer Vigil : Join us for a peaceful, 

prayerful vigil for unborn children and their parents on 

Saturday, Feb. 3. Mass is at 9 a.m. at Blessed Sacrament, 

Vancouver, followed by the Rosary at B.C. Women’s Hospital, 

Vancouver. 

Parenting Ministry : Your  Brain  on Twitter  

This presentation by Dr. Emi Garzitto will explore what 

happens to our brains with constant bombardment of 

distractions and will provide concrete ideas on what parents 

and teachers can do to counteract negative outcomes. A 

"cheat sheet" will be provided for parents to take home that 

will contain the key points of the presentation. Join us on 

Wednesday, Jan. 31, at 6 p.m. at St. Anthony's Church, West 

Vancouver. 

Vocation Live-In  for boys or young men On the weekend 

of February 16 - 18, there will be a Vocation Live-In for 

boys or young men interested in the priesthood or the 

consecrated life, at the Seminary of Christ the King, 

Mission, BC. For more information call 604-826-8715. 

Parenting Ministry : Couples Connect: A Deeper Bond 

This is a workshop to help couples better understand each 

other and develop a deeper connection. Through teaching 

moments, demonstration, and practice, this six-week 

workshop provides couples with a unique opportunity to 

practise the skills learned and receive feedback from 

counsellors. Couples will learn how to manage and work 

through conflict, increase sexual intimacy, fondness and 

admiration, feel more connection with their partner, and 

build a long-lasting relationship of love. Learn more on 

Wednesdays, Jan. 31, Feb. 7, 14, 21, 28, and March 7 at 

John Paul II Pastoral Centre, Vancouver, 7 - 9 p.m. Cost is 

$130. Register to reserve your spot. rcav.org/event/couples-

connect-deeper-bond 

EnCourage Group Meeting: EnCourage is a support group 

dedicated to the spiritual needs of parents, siblings, children, 

and relatives and friends of persons who experience same-

sex attraction. Join us for our next meeting Sunday, Feb. 18, 

from 2:30-4:30 p.m. at St. Helen’s Church, Burnaby. If you 

would like to join EnCourage, please contact Deacon Bruce 

Fraser at encourage@rcav.org.  


